Breckenridge Subdivision POA
Meeting Minutes

Friday, May 7, 2010
I. Call to order
Dan Batson called to order the special meeting of the BSPOA at 6:30pm on Friday, May 7, 2010 at Jack White’s residence.
Roll call:
BSPOA conducted a roll call. The following persons were present:

Dan Batson, Secretary

Jack White, Treasurer

Brionne Ouei, Director
Elizabeth Smith, Director
II. Special issues

1. The Board accepted the resignation of Russ Owens as BSPOA President, effective 04/25/2010.  According to our covenants, the Board may appoint an interim President, to serve out the remainder of the current term.  Since Elizabeth Smith was previous President, the Board felt she was best to appoint to the position in this short notice.  Motion was made by Jack White to appoint Elizabeth Smith as interim President, second by Brionne Ouei and all were in favor.
2. Mowing of the front entrance was bid out by Robert Musi who lives in Highland Park.  He is bidding $50/hr. and is thinking it will be done in 4 hours each mowing.  Our front entrance had been left to grow and this makes the second year in a row where the company mowing would not return calls.  Since this is a major concern within the BSPOA right now, Dan motioned we allow Robert Musi to “get it done” this first round, second by Jack White and all were in favor.  The Board will determine if Musi will continue or another mower will be used at a later date.
a. Jack voiced concern that the BSPOA might be liable for any accidents that happen when members mow who are not paid as a lawn service.

b. Dan brought up as a COE, we need to have at least one or two other lawn companies on board and ready to mow our hillside if/when we call as a backup plan so we don’t run into this mowing problem in the future.
3. Complaints have been registered for foul lanquage and obnoxious conduct, and late night shenanigans going on within our neighborhood.  The Board is aware of who is at fault on these instances and will be sending letters to member homes where the violations occur the very next time this happens.  It is our belief we have taken care of the problem by speaking with the parents.
4. Complaints about dogs running loose and excrement in the yards have been received several times this year and the owners have already been approached by their neighbors.  This violation continues now so the board will be sending a letter to the owners requesting they adhere to the covenants about pets needing to be on a leash at all times.

III. Adjournment

Dan Batson motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:25pm, second by Elizabeth Smith.
Minutes submitted by:  Dan Batson
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